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The Israeli ministry of Health is investigating the suspected presence of
a parasite in the waters of the Sea of Galilee that may cause eye
infections and even vision damage

The Israeli Ministry of Health is investigating the suspected presence of a
microsporidium parasite in the water of the Sea of Galilee, which may cause eye
infections and even vision damage.

In recent days, the Ministry of Health received a report from ophthalmologists across
the country on 40 patients who presented to care in the last several weeks suffering
from corneal inflammation after swimming in the Sea of Galilee. Some of the patients
presented with severe inflammation leading to scars and vision damage. Per physical
examination, corneal lesions are characteristic of microsporidium infection.

The Ministry of Health started an epidemiological investigation verifying the common
link to Sea of Galilee swim at different beaches.

In light of the data, which is still under active investigation, the Ministry of Health
recommends using swimming goggles when swimming in the Sea of Galilee in order
to avoid direct eye contact with the water.

Any person who bathed in the Sea of Galilee and suffers from eye inflammation,
redness, pain, or the feeling of a "foreign body" in the eyes, is asked to contact an eye
doctor for diagnosis and treatment.

There is no risk to drinking water originating from the Sea of Galilee.
The Ministry of Health continues its investigation and will update the public.

The Israeli ministry of Health and the Water Authority are operating the laboratory
tests in efforts to locate the cause of the phenomenon and will update the public with
the findings.
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